
 

 Hilsea Street 
Hackney 

Important Dates 
 

Inset Day 
Friday 21st June 

Democracy Week 
1st-5th July 

Summer Fair 
Saturday 13th July 

London Day 
Thursday 18th July 
Last Day of Term 
Friday 19th July 

 
 

DULCIFY 
 

First used between 1590-1600 
Derived from the Late Latin 
dulcificāre,“to sweeten” with 
‑ficāre, “to do” + -ify, a verbal 
suffix meaning “to make, to 
cause to do, render.” 
 

verb 
To sweeten. 
 

E.g.: They used syrup to dulcify 
the bitter medicine for the chil-
dren. 

Tuck Shop 
 

Thank you to Shannon Class 
for organising last week’s 
tuck shop.  Amount raised 

was an amazing 
£105.40! 

Thank you everyone for all of 
your support! 
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Another Marvellous Millfields Week! 

It seems like it has been  a very busy week again, especially in Reception classes 
as they have been out on their annual trip to The Diana Memorial Gardens in Ken-
sington.  They had a great day out and managed to avoid the rain showers! 
The Y5 and Y6 Cycling Team were in action yesterday, and the team, as always, all 
tried their very best and I believe we have some more medals on the way -places 
and times still to be confirmed. We managed lots of top 10 finishes, so another big 
points win for the league.  They were all fantastic, and look like they have almost 
guaranteed the league title again this year - fingers crossed!  Thanks to Nishie and 
Bettina for accompanying the children and supporting them! 
 
Thank you to all the parents/PSA members, and Sheyenne who have been or-
gansing the Book Fair over the last week or so, and a huge thanks to all of you who 
bought a book! The money raised means that we have more than £600 to spend on 
books for the school library and main library! 
This week, we had a visit from the Local Authority to moderate the writing outcomes 
for our Y6 children. The moderators were so complimentary about the quality, varie-
ty and quantity of writing that the children have done over their time in Y6, so we 
were very happy with the outcome and pleased that all the hard work of the children 
and Y6 staff was recognised. 
 
Just a reminder, that if your child is in the current Y2, Y3, Y4 or Y5, Musical Instru-
mental lessons are on offer and need to be booked and paid for by Friday 12th July 
at 5pm to secure a place for the Autumn term. Currently we offer guitar, drums, vio-
lin, trumpet, trombone, saxophone, clarinet, flute and piano tuition. The lessons take 
place weekly, during lesson times for 10 weeks each term.  We have had lots of in-
terest from our Y2 children, but a reminder that if your child is currently having les-
sons and you want to continue, then you do need to book as well! Please fill out the 
google to request instrumental lesson https://forms.gle/9 CAgR waShY yEw de9 
There is a music showcase event on Wednesday 19th June at St James' Church at 
6:00pm - hope to see many of you there! If your child is taking part in the choir or in 
an instrumental ensemble, you will have already been contacted by Roz and/or 
Tom. 
 
Finally, the Sun Safety policy has been emailed out at the beginning of this term. 
Please read it and support us with implementing it. Apparently, there will be hot 
weather soon, so please make sure that the children are wearing loose fitting 
clothes that are in keeping with the School Uniform Policy.  Summer uniform in-
cludes, blue and white checked dress/ blue/white Polo shirt / navy sweatshirt or car-
digan/ navy shorts or navy blue leggings / solid black shoes or trainers in any col-
our, but please no open-toed sandals as they can be dangerous, especially when 
they are running around at playtime. 
 

Remember that next Friday 21st June is an INSET Day, so the school is closed for 
pupils. And the last day of this term is Friday 19th July. I hope you all have a good 
weekend -hoping for some better weather for the middle of June!! 
Take care, keep well and stay safe. Jane 

https://www.dictionary.com/browse/fy
https://forms.gle/9CAgRwaShYyEwBde9


          

  SHARING ASSEMBLIES   

  Summer Term 2024   

  Date     

  
(Fridays) 

(Middle/Bottom Hall 
@ 9:10am) 

(Middle/Top Hall @ 
9:10am)   

  28.06.2024 Shannon Class (Rec) Nile Class (Yr2)   

 
5.07.2024 Olympus Class (Yr1) 

Trent Class (Rec) & 
Mersey Class (Rec)  

          
Happy Birthday to the children and staff who celebrated their 

birthdays this week : 
 

 

8th June ~ Arthur B, Aadam C & Thomas M 

9th June ~ Luan M 

10th June ~ Elyse N, Filippo P & Fiona S 

11th June ~ Arlo H, Inayah M & Audrey W 

13th June ~ Anna K, Sophie L & Riley P 

14th June ~ Bay B, Cheniece B & Jane B 

 

Many Happy Returns to you ALL! 

PSA After-school 
Tuck Shops — Summer 2024 

 

We always need people to volunteer time to run 
the stall on the day and will need lots of 

donations of food on the day.  Just take your food 
to the office on the day of your stall. Please 
remember that all food must be nut free to 

comply with school policy. 

Date Class 

Friday 28th June All Year 6 Classes 

Friday 5th July Zambezi (Yr 2) 

Friday 12th July Annapurna (Yr 3) 

Friday 19th July Yangtze (Yr 4) 

END OF TERM Millfields Food Bank Donations 
 
If you wish to donate money instead of items to 
the school foodbank, please speak to a member 

of SLT staff at your pick up gate. 
A HUGE thank you to everyone who supports the 
school Food Bank.  It really is a success because 
of all of your generous donations and helps so 

many Millfields families. 

Direct Debit Donations Programme 
 

If you would like to support the school with a monthly 
donation to the PSA, you can find out more about the 3 
special funds and make your donation here: 
 
RENEW: https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/8204 
ENRICH: https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/8205 
INSPIRE: https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/8206 

OVERHEARD IN PALM2 

 
“Mmm cereal! Not just for 

breakfast, but great at any time of the 

day and especially as a snack. But, what 

do you do when you come to the end of the box?” 

 

“Well, I’ve heard Millfields Year 2 and Year 3 
 desperately need cereal boxes for their DT 

lessons. If you want, you could give the empty 
boxes to them.  

I’m sure Bruno would really appreciate it” 
 

“But my child isn’t in Year 2 or 3!” 

 

“That isn’t a problem—they need lots!” 
 

“Oh, that sounds like a snap, crackle and popping 

idea! I’m off to empty the cupboard for as many as 

I can! However, just a word to the wise... 

We don’t talk about Bruno.” 

https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/8204#/DonationDetails
https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/8205#/DonationDetails
https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/8206#/DonationDetails


 
 
 
 

We need lots of volunteers to make 
this happen! Please email 
psamillfields@gmail.com 

if you can help with any of the  
following:  

 
• Donations of good quality toys; 

books; raffle prizes; cakes 
• Volunteers to sort donations /set 

up on Friday 12th 
• Volunteers to run a stall 

• Setting up and packing down on 
the day 

 

mailto:psamillfields@gmail.com





